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The Critical Left faces the April elections

We have decided to present our lists at the elections, not to build a small self-proclaimed
party but to continue to defend the need for an anti-capitalist constituent through our
program and in the manner of forming our lists.
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Flavia D'Angeli, Sinistra presidential candidate

At a meeting in Turin on February 17 the national coordination of the Critical Left characterised the legislative decree
by which the government released political groups from the obligation to collect signatures for presentation on the
electoral rolls as anti-constitutional. A generalized exemption, which excludes only the Critical Left, whose two
members of Parliament would be thus less equal than the others, is obviously a violation of article 67 of the
Constitution, which stipulates that each member of Parliament represents the Nation.

This decision makes us indignant us but it does not surprise us: it is not fortuitous that the only political movement
which voted against the war and the package of so-called laws on well-being suffers discrimination. It indicates also
in an obvious way the will of the governmental left to prevent the ballot paper from presenting the symbol of the
hammer and sickle. We will fight against this anti-constitutional measure through recourse to the regional
administrative court but, especially, by presenting our lists everywhere.

Because the critical Left has decided to be present at the coming political elections. We have in the past few days
launched a call for a plural anti-capitalist left. This call did not obtain adequate and significant support. We regret this,
because the idea of a broader coalition remains our fundamental orientation. Consequently, we have decided to
present our lists at the elections, not to build a small self-proclaimed party but to continue to defend the need for an
anti-capitalist constituent through our program and in the manner of forming our lists.

We present ourselves at the elections so that there is an anti-capitalist point of view to the left of the Rainbow, to
affirm an ecologist, feminist and internationalist viewpoint turned towards struggles and mobilizations across the
country, in defence of the environment, against Italian military interventionism or by women in defence of their
self-determination, or the LGBT movement for civil rights and a secular state. So that there is a communist point of
view, because once again the symbols of labour are thrown into the dustbin to justify the umpteenth turn to the right
by the governmental left.

We present ourselves with an innovative candidacy for the presidency of the Council (which we will illustrate at the
time of the press conference on Tuesday) and the symbol of the hammer and sickle, on an anti-capitalist programme
of workers, women, young people, for a new left, class-based, ecologist, feminist and Communist.

We reproduce above the motion adopted by the national Coordination of the critical Left - Movement for the
Anti-capitalist Left, on February 17, 2008 in Turin.

Agency Dispatches
AGI:-The Critical Left has appealed to the President of the republic, Giorgio Napolitano concerning the government’s
electoral decree to allow “all to present lists without collecting signatures, except for a left list, with a hammer and
sickle in the symbol”.
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The members of Parliament for the Critical Left, Salvatore CannavÃ² and Franco Turigliatto, stressed that:
“Tomorrow, the national coordination, which meets in Turin, will decide whether we present ourselves at the
elections. We could be the single political force present in the Parliament obliged to collect signatures. We have
confidence in the democratic and institutional ideas of President Napolitano, who will manage to find a
non-discriminatory interpretation of the decree. In any case we await an answer quickly because, otherwise, we can
only pose the question in all places and in all forms which we consider convenient, without exclusion”.

ANSA: “The new standards of the government concerning the presentation of lists at the elections “discriminate
against us and seem to me anti-constitutional” said senator Franco Turigliatto in Turin, before attending a meeting
organized by the Critical Left. He referred, in particular, to the rule making it possible for parties not to collect
signatures if they have at least two deputies.

“This law covers everyone, the centre, the right, the reactionary movements and discriminates, it seems, only against
the anti-capitalist left”. According to information collected in Turin, the Critical Left has started to contact members of
Parliament and plans to turn to the Head of State. “In any event” Turigliatto concludes, “ we will decide tomorrow
what we must do. It is necessary that positions like ours are represented within Parliament, because it is a strong
demand which emerges from society”. Things will only change “if there is a new 1968 ago and a new 1969: then the
partisan delegations will no longer be enough, we will change protagonists with the participation and the democratic
presence of the neighbourhoods and the workplaces.”
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